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California Investor-Owned Utility Electricity Rates



State Audit Notable Findings

• “SDG&E has earned more than the CPUC’s authorized rate of 
return in nine of the last 10 years. 
• “Although utilities may generally retain as profits the savings 

they generate from reducing operating costs below 
projections, SDG&E’s consistently higher rate of return 
suggests that it may have overstated its forecasted costs 
during the general rate case.” (State Audit page 35)



Notable Findings Continued

• SDG&E’s and SoCal Gas's ability to earn 
higher‑than‑authorized rates of return for multiple 
years and through different general rate case cycles 
suggests that the CPUC’s process for setting revenue 
requirements may not inherently self‑correct, as the 
CPUC suggests.” (State Audit Report page 38)



Notable Findings Continued

“[W]e are concerned that the CPUC is not providing 
sufficient safeguards to protect customers.” 



PROPOSED ACTION: 

Request that the City Attorney’s office work with Council 
Districts 1 and 5 to draft a resolution, to be presented to 
the full City Council, calling on the California Public 
Utilities Commission (CPUC) and the Public Advocates 
Office (Cal Advocates) to better protect San Diego utility 
customers through implementation of the California State 
Auditor’s recommendations.



Questions?


